OPTION #11 -- Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS)
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Working group
Electricity and Solid Waste 1.1

Option name
Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS)

Sector(s)
Electricity

Policy / program elements
Renewable portfolio standards mandate a certain minimum percentage of annual electricity production or sales come from renewable energy sources.  Sources of qualifying renewable energy are delineated in the legislation, as are increased percentage requirements over time.  RPS policies typically include wind and solar, and may include biomass, hydrogen (produced with renewable energy), tidal and small hydroelectric generation.

Rationale
Reduce carbon emissions by substituting renewable fuel sources.

Existing policy/program
Currently, at least 30% of total kWh sales from each competitive electricity provider in Maine must come from eligible renewable sources.  Latter may include municipal solid waste plants, and combined heat and power units regardless of fuel type. 

Significant co-benefits
Reduced dependence on out-of-state and non-domestic electrical energy resources (fuel and transmission).  Increased economic development in Maine to provide this alternative energy.

Carbon saved 2020
527.0

Cost per unit saved carbon
10

Performance measure
Compliance with mandated standard.

Implementation method(s)
Would require legislative increase in existing RPS.


Implementation / outreach considerations
At the 6/30 meeting of the Stakeholder Advisory Group, several members stated that while they supported the overall goal of promoting increased renewable generation, they did not agree that increasing the RPS was necessarily the appropriate mechanism.

A Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS) is a market-oriented policy for accelerating the installation of renewable resources and technologies into the electricity sector. The Working Group agrees that an incremental RPS of at least 5% in 2010 and 10% in 2020 appears reasonable; that higher levels should be modeled and explored further; and costs to consumers should be fully analyzed.

� Legislation to increase Maine RPS in stages was introduced in 2003, but did not come to a vote.





